May 2022 President's Message

Nominating Committee

Thank you to Sheila Clarkin for serving as the board's selection to the nominating committee and to Sandra Murray and Ann Chatham who were elected by the membership at the April general meeting. Please consider serving your organization if called by these ladies.

Standing Rules Update

At their meeting on April 13, the Board updated two standing rules. Please see the following page on the website for more information: https://www.sbwga.com/bylaws-standing-rules.html

Charity Update

We will continue to leave the box outside the ladies' restroom for the CASA read-along book program through the end of May. Please donate two copies of the same book for the read-along. This enables separated parents and children to read a book together over the phone. Books for ages 4-10 would be great.

Sponsor Committee Update

Nancy Huffman will stay on the Sponsor Committee and Tina Gruner and Peggy Bakos will be joining her. Thank you, Tina and Peggy, for helping out. "Many hands make light work."

Quail Classic

A big thank you to Audrey Costello and Maggie Falconer and all their helpers for a great event – so much fun!

Catalina Cup Captain

Lisa Graff will remain as captain for a second year.

City Women's Golf Association Participants

Congratulations to Venetia Lewis, Flight D Net 1st, Joan Chyall, Flight D Net 5th, and Cathe Kroppe, Flight E Net 6th. These places were for total accumulated Stableford points for the season. Great job, ladies!

Your Handicap Index

Remember to post the <u>same day you play</u>. Here is a link to what you should know about the Handicap Index from the USGA:

https://www.usga.org/content/dam/usga/pdf/Handicap/10 Things to Know Handicap I ndex.pdf

May Important Dates

2-3	Member/member tournament
3	General Meeting and Lunch
11	SBWGA Board Meeting at 8:30am
16	Kachina at Oro Valley Country Club
24	SaddleBrooke Women's Classic at MountainView
31	SaddleBrooke Women's Classic at SaddleBrooke
June 14	SaddleBrooke Women's Classic at SaddleBrooke Ranch

May Tuesday Play Days

- 2-3 Member/member tournament
- 3 Par 4's Individual
- 10 ACE Day
- 17 1-2-1 Best Ball (4-person game)
- 24 Individual Par 3's and 5's

Thank You to our May Sponsors

Thank you for your support which enriches our golfing lives!

- 5/2-3 Helen Graham
- 5/10 Jo Sauvageau of JS Designs
- 5/17 Joey Buda of Big Bear Garage Door Services
- 5/24 Robert Longley of Longley Tax & Financial Services

Happy Birthday to:

Keim	Marcia	3-May
Sartor	Nancy	5-May
Limoges	Jane	9-May
Westra	Bonnie	22-May
Schilling	Judy	25-May

The Rudest Things You Should Never Do on the Golf Course

There are 35 rudest things and I will be reminding you of them in the coming months. Here are the second 5. **NEVER**:

- 6. Talk too much: File this one under basic social skills. Don't talk about yourself all the time, ask questions, and give everyone else some occasional space.
- 7. Drive your cart too close to another player's ball: Use as your guide that every ball has a 10-yard no-carts zone, minimum, around it. Don't ever enter it.
- 8. Give unsolicited swing advice: If you're going to do it, wait for them to ask you, keep it quick, and wait until after their shot.
- 9. Write the score down in the cart, not on the next tee: The goal is to clear the green entirely so others can hit up.
- 10. Take too many practice swings: You really don't need more than one or two, anyway. Just hit the ball.

SBWGA Board of Directors

The next board meeting will be May 11 at 8:30 in the Coyote Room North. Please email me if you are going to attend as that room can accommodate only a few extra people. Agenda is forthcoming.

The 2022 board email address, <u>sbwgaboard2022@gmail.com</u>, is also posted at the bottom of the Home page of the web site. We welcome your questions or comments at any time.

Ann Stonecipher
Annrichards1013@gmail.com
520-247-3048